
“Would you be able to come tomorrow again?”
Ashleigh Hassell

Centre Manager

Middle Phase Learning Journey

Can I just extend my gratitude to
you and your school team –

students and staff.
We truly appreciated having you

out and about in our school.
We value the community service
and hope your students enjoyed

this experience at the ‘Fields’.
Have a lovely end of year

Belinda Coulahan
Principal

I enjoyedsorting thebooks in thelibrary to helpprepare fornext yearArcher

“It was so fun
connecting and
crafting with my
peers to create

gifts for our
community”

Jada 

“I enjoyed watching the

Kindy Kids faces light up

as we performed”

 Loralie

THANK YOU TO OUR 
COMMUNITY

PARTNERS

CHALLENGING SELF AND 
THE WORLD TO TEST 
BELIEFS AND GIFTS TO 
ESTABLISH INTEGRITY, 
INNER PEACE, AND 
STRENGTH OF CHARACTER 
TO SERVE OTHERS WITH 
GRACE AND TRUTH.

~ COLLEGE CHARTER~ 

MIDDLE PHASE
SERVICE DAYS
GROVES CHRISTIAN COLLEGE

"You are the light of the world.
A town built on a hill cannot be
hidden. Neither do people
light a lamp and put it under a
bowl. Instead, they put it on its
stand, and it gives light to
everyone in the house. In the
same way, let your light shine
before others, that they may
see your good deeds and
glorify your Father in heaven." 

MATTHEW 5:14-16 

More than 

HOURS
SERVED

1200+ 

A team of students from Groves
volunteered at Harris Fields State School
today. They worked selflessly, cleaning many
parts of the school. Additionally, some
students were assigned to classrooms
where they taught prep and grade 1
students, and assisted the teacher with
various tasks. The staff at the school were
very grateful for our assistance and
appreciated our day of volunteering.

Trinder Park 
Aged Care

“Yesterday was fun, my
favourite part was

learning how to make
coffees in the cafe”

Petra

“Making treats for the

elder community was

really fun, these treats

were delivered and

thinking about how

they would enjoy it!”
Taylah

I had thankful reports from all the
staff that engaged with your

students today.

We would be very happy to
welcome you back to St. Paul's.

Diane Johnson
Assistant Principal Religious

Education


